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5 Years on the Community Council! The weeks may be long but my goodness the years are flying by. I am lucky enough to still be part of the Community Council and my 5th Chairwoman’s report.

We have had two personnel updates since my last report, and I am delighted to welcome both Allan and Orlagh who have joined as our current Youth Members. Allan and Orlagh are two exceptional young people who already do so much for the town. We are delighted to welcome them to the team and thank them for their valuable contributions.

I would also like to mention our wonderful minute secretary Claire. Claire has been doing the minutes for us for a couple of years now and has been a huge part of the team. Claire is looking to hand over the baton now and we are on the hunt for our new minute secretary. This post receives an honorarium of £50 for each meeting, for 10 meetings out of the year. Could you spare some time each month to do the minutes? If you could please get in touch with us (email - cromartydcc@cromartylive.co.uk) for more details.

We have had a busy year in the Council and have been involved in lots of different projects. The Black Isle Local Place Plan governance board has now been set up with 5 Community Councillor representatives from our local BICC councillors, 5 Black Isle Community representatives (who must be BI residents) to be recruited and an appointed independent Chair. We are pushing forward with the other Black Isle Community Councils to get this finalised. We are also in regular contact with Highland Council regarding maintenance around the town. We have had some good conversations and are working together to keep Cromarty looking its best.
On the back of the Black Isle Local Place plan our very own Andy hosted a “One Cromarty” event in the Victoria Hall. This event was to help find out what residents would like for Cromarty and where various groups can work together and information share on various projects. This event was well attended with some very interesting discussions happening. This will not be the last event so please keep your eyes peeled for future events.
I want to say a massive thank you to Andy for all his work facilitating this event.

The Youth Café has continued to thrive with a huge range of activities being offered. The Easter program saw our young people channel their inner artist with an Easter craft session. There was rowing, football and a trip the courthouse all on offer. The photos looked like all the kids thoroughly enjoyed their different activities.
The Youth Café has also been awarded funding to complete the Snug project at the Youth Café. Painting of the Victoria Hall back offices, used by the Youth Café, is completed with new flooring and furnishings planned for the full relaunch due in October of this year, when the Youth Café celebrates its 20th anniversary.
20 Years is an incredible achievement and testament to Wanda, Fraser and all those involved with CYC over these years, to all they have done and continue to do for our young people.
I also want to thank Michelle who recently left her CYC post. We thank her for her contributions.

Like always Cromarty has continued to see our volunteer pool out in full force. Attending Andy’s event, it was amazing to see so many different organisations run completely on volunteers’ work towards making Cromarty the place to be. Each organisation is a shining light of community empowerment.  We are so fortunate that this small town can offer so much. Times can be tough and residents always looking out for each is what makes us so special.

Lastly my team. We may be small but my goodness, the work that goes on behind the scenes is nothing short of incredible. Again, all volunteers, who do a tremendous amount of often unseen work. I am very lucky to work along side such a wealth of passion and knowledge. You are the glue that keeps me together and the voices of reason which means a lot to me. The community is lucky to have you all and so am I. Thank you.

"Talent wins games, but teamwork and intelligence win championships." - Michael Jordan

Paige
Chairwoman for the C&DCC
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